
Minutes of a Remote Meeting of Tywardreath & Par Parish Council Environment Committee held on 15th October 

2020 at 10.30am via Zoom 

Minutes taken by Cllr Taylor 

Present  Cllr Taylor, Cllr Mount, Cllr A Wildish 

In attendance Cllr Shroff (part) 

1: Apologises K Rouse Esq 

2: Declaration of interests None 

3: Public Questions None 

4: Minutes of meeting held on 25th September 2020  

Proposed by AW seconded by RM and RESOLVED that these minutes be approved and signed by the Chairman 

5: Review of Budget 2020/2021 – to review expenditure to date 

● The Committee was operating within budget 

6: Seasonal Restrictions for Dogs on Beaches  

● Proposed RT, seconded AW and RESOLVED to respond to the survey recommending the status quo be 

retained  

7: Allotments: 

KR had provided the following report   

Autumn is here and work on our Allotments continues. With most of the growing season behind us we are starting 
that long list of housekeeping tasks that we all have put off all year. I would like to thank the Council for agreeing to 
fund a programme of maintenance works. I have instructed Richard Heywood to start as soon as he is able and to 
start with the Plot at Upper Poldrea. 
Sally has informed us that there are still outstanding rents for 1A , 1 and 2 Lower Poldrea, 1B Glenview and 7 Upper 
Poldrea, although she is still holding a random payment that presumably applies to one of them. Sally has asked that 
everyone support her with chasing these up, unfortunately I don't know them and have never seen any of them 
during my regular allotment visits. 
Western Power have now completed work to cut back some trees which were hampering the Sub-Station at 
Woodland Avenue which has made the entrance much brighter. 
My next plans are: 
● Arrange a noticeboard for Glenview and complete the funding application for Cllr Virr 
● Organise a plan for the communal plot at Woodland Avenue with the TAS Committee 
The chairman thanked Kevin for his report.  Members did not know the plot holders with outstanding rents but 
agreed to support the Clerk to take whatever enforcement action deemed appropriate to resolve these outstanding 
payments or reallocate the plots.  
 

8: Floral Displays in Tywardreath and Par 

● Deferred in the absence of Cllr Page  

9: Footpaths 

● These are being cut in line with the LMP  

10 Reports 



● Weeds on pavements and roadside.  Weeds growing in the road should be cleared by Cormac.  Too late in 
the season to spray effectively, should be considered in the spring.  

● Rough road surface in St Andrews Road.  Chairman has asked Cormac when resurfacing is planned.  
● The Chairman gave a brief report for information on Snowlands new interest and likely involvement in the 

flood plan. 

Date of Next Meeting  to be confirmed 

 

Meeting Closed  10.49am 


